

The VOICE of the VILLAGE

Hilbert, Wisconsin

September 2016

FROM THE VILLAGE BOARD--

Highlights of the September Board Meeting:

The village board approved the following:

- *To allow Hilbert High School to hold a bonfire on 9/29/16 as part of their homecoming activities with assistance from the fire department.
- *Operator licenses for Vernon Lee and Angela Valley.
- *The request to purchase new tires for the payloader.
- *To set a public hearing date of Tuesday, October 25th, 7p.m. regarding rezoning property on S. 4th Street.
- *The request for 4 hearing impaired signs to be placed on Main and 3rd.
- *To renew the police protection contract with Calumet County for 2017.
- *To renew the current fire contracts for 2017 at the current rates.
- *To renew the First Responders' contracts for 2017 at the current rates.
- *Resolution 2016_05 to set new septage waste rate at \$40/1,000.
- *Compensation package for 2017 for village employees.
- *Compensation package for 2017 for Fire Department members.
- *To submit an application for a 2017 recycling grant.

The village received notice of the following:

- *The quarterly Cable TV Franchise Fees in the amount of \$2,219.24.
- *The preliminary estimate of January 1, 2016 population for Hilbert of 1,186 residents. This represents a change of 54 persons Since the 2010 Census for an increase of 4.77%.
- *A plan to address the infiltration issues in the Hilbert Acres Mobile Home Park presented by mobile home park representatives.

2017 Budget Preparation

The village has begun the process of preparing our 2017 Budget. There have been several committee meetings and they have requested several capital budget items. A summary report has been prepared for all capital outlays being requested. This report lists in detail the projects being submitted for consideration for the 2017 budget and compares those proposed amounts to the approved 2016 numbers. This report will provide some valuable insight as to what projects the village may be undertaking in 2017. If there are other projects that you wish the village to undertake please contact us. If you would like a copy of this report, please contact the clerk's office.

Upcoming Events

There is a "Pub Crawl" scheduled for October 8th 2016 from 6p.m. to Midnight. The event is being organized by Officials Den. Participating establishments include: Officials Den, The Buzz, 4th & 5, Scotty's, Mr. Taco and Schmitz Brothers II. For more information contact Jim Schmidt at 920-871-4023 or officialsden@yahoo.com

Next Regular Board Meeting, Tuesday, October 11th, 2016, 7 p.m.

Special Board Meeting for public hearing on petition to rezone property on S. 4th Street, Tuesday, October 25th, 2016, 7 p.m. Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com